

August 14, 2025

Via email: eddie.stewart@tn.gov

Eddie Stewart, Health Facilities Program Manager Health Facilities Commission 665 Mainstream Drive, 2nd Floor Nashville, TN 37243

Re: Viviant Healthcare of Bristol, Nursing Home License #262

Dear Mr. Stewart:

Please consider this letter a formal request to keep the Nursing Home License #262, Viviant Healthcare of Bristol, expiration date June 23, 2026 in inactive status. This facility is presently vacant while it is being marketed for sale.

If you require any additional information, please let me know at <u>mikeflanagan@mffllc.com</u> or (913) 269-8280.

Sincerely,

Michael F. Flanagan Michael F. Flanagan

Duly Appointed Receiver

cc: Niraj Soni, ASA 3, Health Facilities Commission <u>niraj.soni@tn.gov</u>
Jeremy Gourley, Sr. Assoc. Gen. Counsel, Health Facilities Commission <u>jeremy.j.gourley@tn.gov</u>